In response to his appointment by the Holy Father as Apostolic Nuncio to the European Union, Bishop Noel Treanor makes the following statement in a letter addressed to clergy and parishioners:
 
“I am honoured that His Holiness, Pope Francis has appointed me as Apostolic Nuncio to the European Union.  I have accepted this appointment and, with God’s grace, I will seek to carry out this mission which has been entrusted to me.
 
“Over the last 14 years, I have served you as Bishop in the Diocese of Down and Connor and it is with a very heavy heart that I take up this new appointment.  I have so many fond memories of my time here and particularly of all the clergy, religious and the people whom I have met and who have supported me with their advice and expertise.  I will always value and consider my time in Down and Connor as a blessing from God.  I remember and am so grateful for your warm welcome upon my arrival in the diocese.  It has been a privilege and a blessing to have been a Bishop with you and for you.
 
“I have been deeply inspired by the faith, hope and resilience of the clergy and people of this Diocese over these years.  Understandably, I shall be sad to move on, but as I take up this new appointment, I am encouraged by the friendship and support of parishioners, the countless volunteers who support the life of the Church in our Diocese in so many areas, as well as of friends and family.  The pastoral initiatives that we crafted and took together over those years will, I hope, continue to sustain the life of our diocese and its parishes into the future.  My heartfelt thanks go to one and all, for your many kindnesses.
 
“I have enjoyed the friendship of Church leaders, clergy and parishioners of other Christian churches and representatives of other world faiths.  Their commitment to the ongoing work of encounter and dialogue has made such a significant contribution to the pathway of conflict resolution and peace in Northern Ireland.
 
“I thank all those in public office, government departments, the Belfast Health and Social Care Trust, and the many public representatives with whom I have had the privilege to collaborate over the last 14 years for their co-operation in discerning and addressing the needs and concerns of all citizens.
 
“For many years, I have followed closely the work of the European Union, having served first as a staff member of the Commission of the Bishops’ Conferences of the European Union (COMECE) and then as its General Secretary (1993-2008).  Since 2009, I have represented the Irish Bishops as a member of COMECE and as one of its Vice-Presidents.  Since 2018, I have also served as President of Justice and Peace Europe.
 
“This appointment as Apostolic Nuncio to the European Union comes at a time when the world and the EU, in particular, face great challenges.  In the midst of war, political and financial instability, conflict and societal change, diplomacy plays a key role in facilitating peace, understanding and goodwill among peoples and nations.
 
“I ask for your continued prayers as I take up this appointment in January.  I especially invite you to pray for and stand in solidarity with all those who work for peace and the resolution of conflict, protecting human rights and addressing issues of humanitarian need in Europe and throughout the world.”

